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Hinxton News is an independent village newsletter, established and run by
volunteers and distributed free of charge to approximately 160 Hinxton households.

Our mission is to inform the residents of Hinxton of local news and issues,
while promoting inclusion and fostering a strong spirit of community.

Disclaimer 
The Editors are not responsible for the opinions expressed by contributors nor do

they accept responsibility for the accuracy of information contained in the
advertisements. Any views expressed by the editors via their own article submissions

are their own and do not express the views or opinions of Hinxton News.
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 HINXTON PARISH COUNCIL

Useful Contacts
District & County Councillor: Peter McDonald

Tel 07912 669092 
email: peter.mcdonald@cambridgeshire.gov.uk

Member of Parliament: Pippa Heylings 
Email: pippa.heylings.mp@parliament.uk 

Website: https://www.pippaheylings.org.uk/
Parliamentary office 
House of Commons 

London 
SW1A 0AA

From January 2025, Parish Council Meetings will be held every month in the
Village Hall, generally on the 2nd Monday of the month. 

Website: https://www.hinxton-pc.gov.uk

Have you ever thought about becoming a parish councillor? 
We currently have a vacancy

Village Hall Bookings; c/o Kate Riley. 
Tel; 01799530350    

 Email: Hinxtonvillagehall.booking@gmail.com 

Vacancy
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IN THIS MONTH’S ISSUE...

Greetings to my fellow Hinxton residents. 

 Once again we have a bumper issue full of information concerning,
amongst other things, art, theatre, history, THE FETE! and FOOD! 

There is a special offer at the Red Lion for all Hinxtonians, and
another delicious recipe for us to try - this time from Jill Garnier. 

To note also is that I have added the contact details for anyone
wishing to hire the village hall which I thought might be particularly
useful as we have a number of new arrivals to the village. Hope to
see you all at the next Friendly Friday on Friday June 6th.

This month we have a special feature on our beloved Julie Baillie who
is sorely missed by us all. Rest in peace, dearest Julie. 

 And finally I have been lucky enough to hear a cuckoo on a couple of
occasions during my morning walks with Elsie. Such a special call
 

Steph 
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There’s a day for everything, isn’t there? Here’s an unusual one to celebrate: 

23 June is International Passwordless Day. 

Bizarre, but true. 

The date has been chosen because it’s the birthday of computing pioneer Alan
Turing. And it’s designed to promote a change in how we access online services and
IT systems from “traditional” passwords to more secure methods of authentication,
such as facial recognition or passkeys. 

If you’re anything like me, the weight of all those passwords is becoming unbearable,
so an alternative seems appealing. But lest you rush off and prepare the balloons and
bunting, I should mention that this mostly is a bit of corporate puff from a tech firm
that specialises in IT security. The idea is hardly original: for over 10 years, World
Password Day, celebrated in early May, has promoted good password security, albeit
somewhat fruitlessly. 

Lots of us continue to use the same password for many sites, or even the classic
password123 (so established that it’s the name for one of the rounds in Richard
Osman’s House of Games). After several big-name retailers have been caught up in
ransomware attacks, perhaps our attention has become more focused on our online
security. 

Increasingly our faces and fingerprints and even our irises take over from our
creativity (or lack of): we are our own passwords. Yet while the role of biometric data
is mostly about proving that we are who we say we are, there are concerns about the
way this data is collected and stored. Concerns that the very features that mark our
uniqueness may be exploited or used against us. 

How different from the Bible’s account of human distinctiveness, where we are each
of us formed by a loving God, whose longing is for us to turn and know God in the way
God knows us. 

Have a happy passwordless day when it comes 

Lydia 

CHURCH NEWS
Eyes right
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Remembering Julie Baillie
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Julie’s Thanksgiving 
My husband and I were neighbours and friends with Julie since she and her family
moved to Hinxton forty odd years ago. 

My own family have so many happy memories of her. Our daughters attended Friday
Club, made Easter gardens, decorated oranges for Christingle, dressed as angels in
Nativity plays, brought their Guinea pigs to church for hilarious Pet services, collected
money for the Children’s Society and took their first steps towards learning how to play
the piano under the energetic, cheerful and smiling guidance of Julie. Her achievements
could fill a book; but today I would like to concentrate on two areas: Julie’s love for her
family, and her care and empathy for those suffering bereavement. 

Julie was a loving mother to Jim, and a devoted wife to George, who she nursed diligently
in the last years of his life. Her sister Cynthia was a constant source of happiness for her,
and they had many wonderful holidays together. Cynthia and David’s three daughters
were favourites of Julie, and she would often entertain me with tales of the nieces. They
returned her love, and when Cynthia was no longer well enough to visit Julie, Louise and
Deborah were there regularly to brighten her days. 

It is astonishing, but true, that as part of her role as a Licensed Lay Minister, Julie
officiated at over three hundred funerals. I remember David Skeates, our local funeral
director, confiding to me his admiration for Julie, that he was always so thankful to be
told that she was taking a funeral, as he could be certain then that everything would be
done with the utmost professionalism and attention to detail. Being there for so many
families experiencing real sorrow took a lot from her, but Julie helped everyone with
exemplary kindness, from the bottom of her generous and willing heart. 

When my mother died, I too turned to Julie in my distress. She was there to comfort,
support and guide us as a family, and delivered the funeral address beautifully. She
officiated some years later at my father’s funeral, and again at my uncle’s service. Each
time, nothing was too much trouble, and everything was done with such love and care.
We were so grateful, and will always remember her kindness and compassion at such
difficult times. 

Caring, compassionate, courageous, cheerful, smiling, lovely Julie. It was a privilege to
know her, and to be one of her many friends. 

Linda Russell 5.4.25 
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Victory in Europe - 80th Anniversary 
8th of May 2025

A commemorative flag (now to be seen inside the church) was raised at 
9 am, accompanied by an extract of Prime Minister Churchill’s speech of 
08 May 1945. At midday, the church clock bell was tolled eleven times (six
years of war, four dead from the village and out of respect for the ‘unknown
soldier’), accompanied by an extract of King George VI’s speech on that day.
At 10 pm, the flag was lowered by an ex-Serviceman living in the village,
accompanied by an extract from the ‘declaration of surrender’.



The Hinxton Churchyard Project 
- lending nature a helping hand 

 . . . following the introduction of a number of bird boxes
(large and small) last year, two kestrel boxes have now
been positioned in the vicinity of the churchyard to
encourage kestrels, one of which is known to roost on top
of one of the church windows on the building’s north side.
Parts of the churchyard are now dedicated to supporting
native grasses and wildflowers, a number of new native
trees have been planted, and it is hoped to develop a
‘damp’ area to encourage appropriate flora and fauna later
this year as well as swift boxes to encourage the return of
the descendants of the swifts which used to nest under the
gutters on the north side of the church. 

Anyone interested in supporting the Hinxton Churchyard 
Nature Project (in any way) can get in touch via https://

chat.whatsapp.com/KcCMIbadvEa3F0hHAPGTJn, or by text 
to 07825 871938 (hugh taylor). 
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ANN HOWSDEN CHARITY
Call for Trustees – May 2025

The Charity of Ann Howsden was set up in 1631 when Ann Howsden, who is buried in
the churchyard in Hinxton, bequeathed the income of her estate in Moggerhanger,
Bedfordshire to benefit the ‘poor and needy’ of Hinxton.  This land has all been sold
and the current assets of the Charity include four bungalows (numbers 2, 4, 6 and 8
Duxford Road), three of which are let out at affordable rents to people with a strong
association with Hinxton.

The Objectives of the Charity, which were updated and approved by the Charity
Commission in 2020 are:
·       The relief of persons resident in the Parish of Hinxton who are in need, hardship or
distress.
·       To benefit the residents of Hinxton by providing or assisting in the provision of
facilities in the interests of social welfare for recreation and leisure time occupation
with the objective of improving the conditions of life of the residents.

The Ann Howsden Charity constitution states that, in addition to the ex officio Trustee
(the vicar), there should be 8 Trustees who are appointed for a (renewable) term of 4
years.  The Charity is currently looking for potential Trustees to fill an immediate
vacancy and another that is likely to arise towards the end of the year.   There are no
specific criteria other than being a resident of Hinxton who cares about the welfare
and quality of life of all Hinxtonians and who will respect the privacy of beneficiaries.  
It is our aim to be able collectively to represent the interests of all villagers to help the
Charity meet its Objectives and it is therefore valuable to have Trustees with diverse
backgrounds, experience and skills.  The current trustees are Andy Brown, Chloe
Brown, Chris Elliott, Benoit Genevier, Jacqui Gruby, Jenny Goodwin and Ian Pearson.  
In addition to the Trustees, Alison King and Nicholas Cliffe facilitate the smooth
running of the Charity as Secretary and Treasurer, respectively. 

The requirements of being a Trustee need not be particularly onerous in terms of time
commitment.  Meetings are held in the evening on a quarterly basis, with additional
meetings/email discussions to deal with any issue requiring immediate attention.  
Trustees divide up tasks (e.g. drafting and updating documents, liaison with agents for
the rental properties, management of investments) between them on a voluntary basis
according to their interests and experience.  The Charity has developed and will
continue to update policies and procedures to help meet the responsibilities laid out
by the Charity Commission and will ensure that new Trustees are made familiar with
these.

If you are interested in becoming a Trustee, please send a letter of application with
information on your association with Hinxton and the contribution you feel you could
make as a Trustee by email to annhowsdencharity@outlook.com or hard copy to the
Ann Howsden Trust, The Grange, 8 Hall Farm Barns, Hunts Lane,  Hinxton.  Please feel
free to reach out to any of the current Trustees for an informal discussion prior to
submitting your application, which should be received by the 31  July 2025.st
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Saturday June 14th 2-5pm 
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NOVEMBER 7th—16th 2025 
 

This is a Friends of Hinxton Church event designed to raise funds
to improve our fabulous St Mary and St John church. 

*These events will be ticket only entry bookable in advance.
Details will follow nearer the time 

The whole Hinkledux community, including our friends from the 
Wellcome Social Club, will be invited to participate in a fun packed programme. 

The Village Hall will transform into an ARTS CAFÉ offering light lunches and a superb afternoon tea. 
On show and for sale will be a display of talented local ART. 

At least one item per artist will be offered for auction. 

TIMETABLE FOR THE WEEK
Friday the 7th

A free to enter Fireworks Display* hosted by the Wellcome Social Club 

Sunday the 9th 
Our traditional War Memorial service at 11am. 

At 7pm a Remembrance Tribute performance to honour our village heroes 
who perished in WWII. A memorable and moving night of music and poetry. 

Monday the 10th for five days 
The ARTS CAFÉ will open for light lunches and afternoon teas. 

An ART and BOOK SALE will be on display in the Café. 

Tuesday the 11th
HINXTON FEST QUIZ* with Duxford, Ickleton, Wellcome Social Club and Hinxton

teams competing for the inaugural HINXFEST trophy 

Friday the 14th 
Illuminations at the Church with the light up planned for 7pm 

AUCTION of ART and drinks in the Village Hall at 8pm 

Saturday the 15th 
KID’S INDOOR PICNIC* with a professional entertainer at 2pm 

Sunday the 16th 

A GRAND FINALE* with MUSIC and COMEDY in the CHURCH 



Notes from the Parish Council Meeting 12th May 

Ceri Williams was elected as Chair and Sarah Robinson was elected as Vice Chair. 

The documents for the Auditor were circulated and approved; these will now go for 
inspection. 
Wellcome Trust Campus Development. The roadworks have been completed to date, 
although there may be more later. There is a new person in charge of the development 
who seems to be very amenable to co-operate with the village. The New Road junction 
has been test driven and it was agreed that there seems to be a fault with the design. It 
is hoped that it will be corrected soon. 

Village Hall extension. The plans have now been received from the Moses’s. They have 
been shown to the Village Hall Committee and some of the immediate neighbours. 
There are some updates to be made and they will then be available for everyone to look 
at and comment on. It is hoped that a presentation will be arranged at the Village Hall 
later. The cost with VAT is much higher than expected. Clerk will see if we can reclaim 
VAT and AB will also investigate this as it will make a big difference. A message has been 
received to see if there was anything that the village needed- ie the Mill. This would be 
passed on to Cambridge Past Present and Future as there is an urgent appeal for money 
to repair the brick bridge which will cost approx. £20,000. 

Playground – report following inspection of playground. It is still saying that the Carousel 
is not the correct height despite having been installed by the company that supplied it. 
The trees over the climber need cutting back. Sarah to see about getting this done. The 
seesaw has now been fixed. 

Quiet Lanes. Some responses have been received following the request in the Hinxton 
News for people to help. There were not many responses but thanks given to those who 
had helped. No definite conclusion can be drawn, mainly due to minimal data and 
seasonal variations. More people walking at lunchtime- probably from local businesses 
and the Campus. It was decided to continue the survey, contact local landowners and 
raise awareness of the intent to apply for Quiet Lane status. 

The War Memorial has now been cleaned and the lettering reinstated. The railings have 
been straightened as much as possible, but they really need to be completely removed 
which means chipping them out of the concrete. Clerk to get a quote on this being done 
and raising the height of the corner posts and railings 

Village Litter pick. This went very well with a good number of people attending. It was 
heartening that not much litter was collected, in part due to the volunteers who 
regularly pick up litter around the village and along the A1301. Thanks were expressed to 
those attending, the organisers and to Alex at the Red Lion for providing refreshments 
afterwards. 

Parish Council Update



Drainage problems in North End/High St. This has been an ongoing problem for several
years. Despite the drain being cleared, the water has nowhere to go and when there is
heavy rain, the ditch overflows onto the property next to the ditch. This is a complicated
issue as several different parties are involved. It was proposed that the Clerk will write a
letter of support for the residents involved, with hopes that this will soon be sorted out as
the time taken to resolve this is unacceptable 

Thanks were given to Brad Charteris who does a splendid job keeping the website up to 
date and to the Clerk for her hard work. 
FINANCE 
Bank Balances at May 7th 2025 
Current A/C £15,535.22 
Business /AC £41,686.70 
Village Hall sec 106 /AC £4711.49 

Total £61,933.41 

Dates of next Meetings: 7.30pm Village Hall: 
• 
• 

9th June 2025 
4th July 2025 

• No meeting in August 



 

Asparagus tart 

I found this recipe in a magazine years ago and have made it many times! It can
be made as a large tart or 4 smaller ones. I usually add more cheese. 

Hope you enjoy it if you get around to making it! 

Serves 4 

500g asparagus 50g cheese, finely grated 

1 tsp tarragon 200g crème fraiche 

2 large egg yolks 

1 packet of ready rolled puff pastry 

pinch cayenne pepper 

Heat the oven to 220 C (200C fan) 

Snap the ends of the asparagus and discard. 
Cook the asparagus for 3-4 mins until just tender. 
Drain under cold running water and then pat dry. 
In a bowl whisk the crème fraiche, grated cheese, egg yolks, tarragon,
seasoning the mixture with salt and a pinch of cayenne pepper. 
With a sharp knife score the pastry 1 cm from the edge, not quite cutting
through it. 
Place this on a non-stick baking tray and prick the centre several times
with a fork. 
Place the asparagus side by side over the pastry. 
Spoon the crème fraiche mixture over the asparagus and brush the
exposed pastry rim with a little milk. 
Bake for 15 to 20 mins, until the pastry is golden and puffed. 
Serve this as a starter or with salad as a main course. 

Recipe Corner! 
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DUXFORD SATURDAY WORKSHOP 

Musical Instrument “Taster Morning” at Duxford School
Saturday June 28th

Would you (or your child) like to play a musical instrument, but you aren’t sure
which one?  

Would you like to try out one or more instruments before making up your mind?  

If so, Duxford Saturday Workshop Taster Morning is for you!

At this event, experienced tutors and players will help you to have hands-on,
practical experience of one or more instruments.  They will available to answer
your questions and to help you to decide which instrument is the one for you.

This is completely free.  There is no need to book in advance, and you do not
have to be a current member of the Music Workshop to come along - so just
arrive and have a go! 

Of course, if you decide to join us for the next Workshop year (beginning in
September) you will be most welcome.  If you need an instrument, items can
often be borrowed for the year at low cost from our hire stock, meaning that it is
possible to gain tuition and experience of playing, for a very modest outlay
indeed.

NOW IN ITS 51st YEAR of existence, Workshop happens at Duxford School on
Saturday mornings during term-time and is all about enjoying music-making in
a supportive and fun environment.  All ages, abilities and experience levels are
welcome, and we offer both tuition and ensembles, to cater for a wide range of
musical interests and tastes.  

Instruments included in the Taster Morning are: Violin, Viola, Cello,
Flute, Oboe, Bassoon, Clarinet, Saxophone, Trumpet, Cornet,

Trombone, Guitar and Ukulele.
When?  Saturday morning 28  June, 2025 from 11.00-12.15th

Where? Duxford Primary School, St John’s Street, Duxford CB22 4RA.

For further info, see:                          
www.duxfordsaturdayworkshop.org.uk

More questions? Please email:         
director@duxfordsaturdayworkshop.org.uk

                                                            
Press contact: 

Peter Howarth, 
Duxford Workshop Management Team 

phowarth@businessdevgroup.com

Page 18

http://www.duxfordsaturdayworkshop.org.uk/
mailto:director@duxfordsaturdayworkshop.org.uk
mailto:phowarth@businessdevgroup.com


 

LIVE THEATRE 
returns to Ickleton!

 

God of Carnage is a darkly
comic and provocative

exploration of the tensions that
exist beneath the surface of
everyday life. Two seemingly

civilized couples meet to
resolve a dispute after their
children are involved in a

playground altercation, but as
the evening progresses, the

veneer of civility peels away.. 

Join renowned 
Cambridge company 

Corkscrew Theatre to
examine the thin veil 
separating civility from

savagery. 
Recommended for age

14+ 

For tickets: 
use the QR code, or 

email:

molloyhtb@gmail.com 
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Hinxton Classifieds
Have you got something you want to sell?

Exchange? Offer? Here is the space to do it!

Check out
 Hinxton’s

Facebook page and
the parish council

website. 
Great ways to keep

up to date with
Hinxton news and

events

Don’t forget folks, every first Friday of the month is
Friendly Friday 

at 
the Red Lion. 

Pop in anytime between 6 and 7.30pm for a chat and a
drink with fellow villagers. 

Happy hour drinks from 6pm to 7pm, courtesy of Alex.
So the next FF is June 6, then July 4.

Just one rule: - rounds are out of bounds, 

Buy your own!

FRIENDLY FRIDAYS
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Delicious homemade
marmalades, jams and chutneys.

Locally made with all natural ingredients.
Traditional and unusual flavours.

(Any new suggestions are very welcome). 

Delivery to your door within 5 miles of Hinxton, or
collection from Hinxton. 

Contact for details of the full selection.
delmafenton@hotmail.com

07913 638637

Do sign up to our Newsletter to keep
up to date.

Best wishes to all

Alex, Nikol, Shane, James 
and the teams

 

info@redlionhinxton.co.uk 

01799 530 601
www.redlionhinxton.co.uk

Happy June to all from us all at
The Red Lion.

Thank you again for all your
support – whether a jazz night, or a
Friendly Friday drink or some other

random pop in.

Earlier Food Offering @ 5:30pm
Due to a number of requests we

are now serving food from 5:30pm
every day (except Sunday: lunch
12-3pm, evening food 6-8pm).

Special Offer Menu
We have an ongoing daily Special

Offer Menu for Hinxtonians
available 

lunches and 5:30-6pm in the
evenings Monday – Saturday, if

pre-booked.
Please ask/email if you would like

to see the menu.

Quiz Night
We have our second Quiz Night

Friday 30  May. £5/ticket towards
the cash prize and Hinxton Church

Porch Glass Doors fund. 

th

Quiz starts 7pm
Dining (optional) 5:30pm-9pm

Friendly Friday
Our next Friendly Friday (village
drinks and Happy Hour 6-7pm) is

set for Friday 6  June.th
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NB: if you do have any allergies, please make the staff aware (e.g. nuts, gluten etc.) 

 

Genome/Hinxton Pre-order Menu 

stating this offer 

Terms: 

Pre-orders 24hrs in advance with email confirmation 

Subject to availability

Lunches: Monday – Saturday 

Mains: Monday to Saturday 

 

Focaccia Rolls (served lunchtimes only)

 with vegetable crisp & salad garnish 

Roast Beef – rocket, horseradish 

Fish Finger – tartar sauce, gem lettuce 

Smoked Salmon – cream cheese 

* Steak & Onion – horseradish mayonnaise 

Pesto & Burrata (v) 

Southern-fried Chicken – chipotle mayo, lettuce 

Sandwich of the Day 

 

Beef Burger & Chips (Halloumi alternative) (poss v) 

Fish & Chips (Halloumi alternative) (poss v) 

Panko Thai Fishcake - soft poached egg and wilted spinach 

Thai Green Chicken Curry - coconut rice and flatbread 

Hoisin Duck Leg Salad - mixed leaves, cucumber, spring onion and sesame seeds 

Sausage & Mash - spring greens and onion gravy (vegan sausage alternative) 

5:30pm-6pm 

--------- * ---------

(*£2 supplement) 

(5:30pm new opening time) 

(poss v) 

 

Mains £10 

 £8 

v vegetarian dishes gf dishes that can be gluten free 




